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 Berkeley City College

College Roundtable for Planning and Budgeting

MINUTES

Monday, February 13, 2017

Present:
Janice Adam, Jason Cifra, Barbara Des Rochers, Thomas Kies, Kelly Pernell, Cynthia Reese, Phoumy Sayavong, Karen Shields, Tiffany Taylor, Rowena Tomaneng Alejandria Tomas, Jenny Lowood, Catherine Nichols, Thomas Torres-Gil, Ramona Butler, Joseph J. Bielanski, Jr.
Co-Chairs: 
Rowena Tomaneng, President and Kelly Pernell, Academic Senate President 
	AGENDA AND DISCUSSION ITEMS

	1. Agenda Review and Approve January 30, 2017 Meeting Minutes

	The meeting was called to order by President Tomaneng. 
As there was no quorum, approval of the January 30th meeting minutes will be moved to the February 27th Roundtable meeting.

Added to the agenda under Other Business

· Classified Prioritization

· Campus Wellstone

	2.  BCC 2016-2018 Institutional Goals

	Facilitated by Phoumy Sayavong
Document referenced:  BCC_2016-18_Strategic Planning -Draft v5
Dean Sayavong provided an update on the college’s strategic planning. The latest version has not addressed the list of activities that have been included.  These will be addressed soon. What has been worked on up to this point is a matter of how do we ensure and identify the Activity Leads and making sure that is streamlined. The recommendation from the administrative team has been to have a discussion with the Shared Governance Manual work group to discuss how to proceed with identifying the Leads. They want to make sure they are not including too many people and, when it is time to report out to Roundtable and other committees that they identify the Leads and follow up with individuals that are working on specific activities.

The metrics for each of the activities have not been completed. The next step is to bring this back to the Shared Governance work group.

President Tomaneng added that they are having good discussions about the Educational Master Plan process for the next time around.  They are also clarifying language being used so that all constituency groups understand what is being discussed as the metrics are being developed for each of these activities. They also want to make sure that whatever activities that they are prioritizing, from some of the existing planning work, are all high impact in terms of taking us to the overall metric of the indicator.
The Shared Governance Manual group is a small working group that includes:

· Classified Senate – Karen Shields and Roberto Gonzalez

· ASBCC – Vivian Allen

· Academic Senate – Kelly Pernell

· Lisa Cook has also volunteered as she has good clarifying language changes.

Anyone interested in joining this working group should let President Tomaneng know right away.

Jenny Lowood commented that the various groups described in the Shared Governance Manual normally get the language from the manual to update, discuss within the group, and suggest updates.  She asked if this process is going to be happening. President Tomaneng responded that this should already be happening.  We started talking about this in the fall and the respective VPs, senate and constituency groups know that a timeline was set for the Shared Governance Manual review and any updates to be submitted.  At the meeting in the fall Roundtable decided that we were going to have the changes come in the spring as a group.

It was reported that the Curriculum Committee did their update and went through the senate last semester. The PIE committee hasn’t seen anything for the Shared Governance Manual.
It was recommended that the groups should be contacted and informed about what they are required to do.  Copies of what’s existing should also be sent distributed.

An update was provided on the work started in the fall and challenges the Research group incurred in regards to receiving responses.

Dean Sayavong will send everything out again to all of the chairs of the main shared governance committees and some of the sub-committees or ad hoc committees.

· It should be on the agenda for every committee to update this term

· The chairs should be given what’s in the manual now
· The next step should be to come through senate for review

· Followed by coming to Roundtable for review

Everyone was reminded to continue to send feedback; especially those who participated in the retreat. The next step is to identify, remove and edit some of the activities.
We will have more of a generic public document with positions based on the feedback from the last meeting. There will also be a parallel internal document that will have the key faculty, administrative and classified leads, where it is appropriate in terms of activities.  Everyone will have access to the internal document where people are identified. Information regarding activity leads should be forwarded to Dean Sayavong.  

	3. Campus Pride Index Survey Results & Serving our LGBTQ communities

	Facilitated by Catherine Nichols

Documents referenced:  CPI Data Summary, CPI Data Non-Peralta, CPIBerkeleyCityCollegeReport, CampusPrideIndex
Attendees were requested to read the first paragraph of the Campus Pride Index Data Summary document.

The document is a breakdown of the Campus Pride Index and how it relates to how it will support our LGBTQ community.  “Community” is referencing students, faculty, administrators, classified staff and the community as a whole. 

About the survey:
· The survey request came to Catherine Nichols from Cleavon Smith.
· The survey is informal.
· The survey respondents sample size was four 

· Homogenous; Four Caucasian women           
· They hope to validate the tool and re-administer the survey with a larger sample group that reflects the population, with Dean Sayavong’s help.
It was noted that the survey could be re-administered many times but without Campus Safety and Campus Recruitment & Retention, the score would always remain zero.  The one thing that stood out was the zero on Campus Safety.

How does that relate to BCC and support the needs of the LGBTQ community?
Our core beliefs:
· Our Mission, Vision, and Values

· Do we know what they are?

· Do we practice them?
· How does it drive us to truly embody it and engage in student success?

How can we go from core beliefs and go in to being inclusive if we don’t practice our core beliefs?

· Are we practicing the six success factors for our students?

· Directed, Focused, Engaged, Nurtured, Connected and Valued

· Are we doing our six success factors inside and outside the classroom?

When speaking about inclusivity it includes everyone. This is felt to be a key point in making sure that students return.  It was also felt important for signs to be posted (if you are comfortable.) 
Posters distributed by Public Information Officer, Janice Adam, “We All Belong Together”, was stated to be really important.  It is that kind of level of engagement in our student body, and the college community, that helps to make a space where LGBTQ students feel safe.

Samples of wording on safe zone signs that was shared by Catherine:
1. This space respects all aspects of people including race, ethnicity, gender expression, sexual orientation, socioeconomic background, age, religion and ability.

2. The safe zone poster signifies that this space is an accepting place for gay, lesbian, bisexual, or transgender, transsexual people and those questioning their sexuality or gender. The persons who occupy this space are compassionate and understanding. The persons that posted this sign are committed to helping create an open and accepting environment for all of the people in this space and in our community.
Signs can be obtained for printing by contacting Catherine at cnichols@peralta.edu.

VPSS Jason Cifra added that usually there is training involved in Safe Zone so people who are going to post signs really understand the duty and responsibility involved.

Sample question discussed from the safety category:
· Does your campus have an easily accessible, visible and known procedure for reporting LGBTQ-related bias incidents and

hate crimes that are distinct from generic reporting procedures?

This is felt to be important as it was reported that we have had students on campus that are transgender that have tried to go through the proper established procedure and it didn’t work.   A brief background was given on the issue and why it didn’t work.

From this discussion:

· Faculty training was felt to be important.
· A list of changes we need to make would be helpful.

· It was also noted that sometimes perceptions can lead a person to feel as if they are ostracized even when someone is trying to help them.

· The use of incorrect pronouns can be an issue.

· Referencing institutions with five stars could help identify best practice policies and give us an idea of where to start.

Thomas Kies shared that at the AACU conference there was a great presentation from UCLA where they are looking at a climate survey of 200 different universities and community colleges across the country. From our informal work here and focusing solely on students, he shared that this expansion into faculty and classified workers, etc. is a great thing and we may be able to tap into their innovative analysis which is quite good.
Tiffany Taylor shared that at least eight of the institutions shown have a Diversity and Inclusion office, where someone is dedicated to this work.  There are separate centers. This will be important for BCC.
Next steps:

· Form a small task force with representation of our constituency groups including students.
· Campus climate survey.
· Redistribute the Campus Pride Index survey to include student perspectives and classified and additional faculty.

· UC Berkeley has a lot of staff working on diversity and inclusion.  They have an LGBTQ center and we can tap into those resources for some of the training needs that will arise.

· This is connected to the Title IX work and VPSS Cifra has been focusing on steps that we need to take for us to address compliance issues.

· Equity, training and core services. 

· One of the important items is core services, the people on the front line.  We have to make sure that front line workers are trained.

· Informing students that they can change their name on passport to a preferred name. 
· Another suggestion made is for faculty to take roll by calling the student’s last name and asking the student to say their first name.
President Tomaneng requested that Catherine hold off meeting with Dean Sayavong.
Tiffany suggested holding off on posting safe zone posters until she looks into training that goes along with it.  This is a 3-hour training.

	4. Shared Governance Reports: Academic Senate, Classified Senate, ASBCC

	Academic Senate (Report by Kelly Pernell) 
· They have not officially met as they attended the budget forum held at the time of the previously scheduled meeting.
· This Wednesday, VPI Kumamoto will give a presentation on the Guided Pathways grant

· Will be addressing the part-time office hours resolution that has been adopted at the district level. The resolution is being negotiated with the PFT.

· Current policy is anyone teaching 6+ units qualifies for 1 hour per week of office hours paid at the non-teaching rate.

· Working on any faculty member with a 3 unit assignment having access to that office hour pay as well.

· This semester they are trying to reassert faculty purview. This is about identifying clear workflow for how people can sign up for reassign time type jobs.
Classified Senate (Report by Karen Shields)

· Discussed the 4/10s. It will probably be optional, depending on departments. Too many complaints from the community that PCCD was closed on Fridays. This is at the table with SEIU.
Associated Students of Berkeley City College (ASBCC) 
· Tiffany Taylor reported that ASBCC leadership applications opened today and will be due March 9th.
· President Tomaneng commented on the teach-ins which were well attended and the work that is happening with Black History Month. She also noted the appropriate use of list-serv with the sharing of Black History information from Ramona Butler.

	4.  Other Business – Guided Pathways Pilot Application / PASS Funds Review Committee Update / Announcements

	Guided Pathways Pilot Application
The state was soliciting colleges interested in becoming a pilot college for the Guided Pathways. The application process is not a typical grant proposal. The majority is an assessment of the institution’s readiness. That is what we are working on now.  Areas of the Office of Instruction are filling our information.  We had a group that met with faculty representation that identified some existing projects that could perhaps be used in the application. As a district, the only other college that is applying to be a pilot college is COA. Since December we know that the State Chancellor’s Office released the budget and wants to put in $150M for work happening in guided pathways system-wide. For colleges that get accepted into the pilot, they are thinking they will be allocating funding based upon criteria such as FTES. The final application will be sent out and posted as well. 
If Classified would like a separate presentation on guided pathways and what that entails this can be scheduled as well. The presentation to Academic Senate’s will be on Wednesday in Room 315 at 12:30 pm.
A survey was reviewed by Dean Sayavong which contributes to our understanding of preparedness for this grant. Feedback is needed from core committee members who were encouraged to share with others if additional input is needed.  The application to be a pilot is due February 28th. For the actual assessment piece, they only want a summarization. They do not want data.
Q. What is the point of the pathway and what is going to change?

Response: Onboarding our students so that we maximize the number of credits and our resources so they can complete on time and early.  Some of the changes might be looking at registration. It’s strategic scheduling.

PASS Funds Review Committee Update

We have a little carryover which is about $200K. A small committee met which included President Tomaneng, Karen Shields and Jenny Lowood.  The Office of Instruction is working on criteria based on the existing language of the bond. They will be taking it to chairs and academic senate as they are looking at adding courses using PASS money and prioritizing that based on the rubric.  Additionally they discovered there was funding allocated for DSP&S. They will not be receiving PASS money moving forward. There are allocations being given to veterans which did not have any general support when we started that work.  It was all categorically funded.
Q. Has any of the money been allocated yet?

Response:  No.  That rubric has to be developed around any additional money paying for FTEF.  It is in the language of the bond that this bond was meant to ensure that students are able to get their English, Math and Science classes.

It was clarified that the bond is for programs that do not have existing funding and DSP&S is a categorical so it receives annual funding. 

Classified Prioritization

President Tomaneng shared that it was her understanding that we did not go through a prioritization process in 2016 because of the leadership transitions. The last prioritization documents were based on 2015. She has received all of the documents created by that group.  In order to bring this work back, they need to ensure the proposed committee make-up is formed. She shared that we do not need to go another year if the list produced in 2015 is still a list Classified would like to move forward with, depending on the funding.  One thing she was waiting for was the district classified senate because they had introduced a prioritization process last summer with a different rubric.  This has not been rolled out or adopted by any of the colleges. The work done on BCC’s classified list was commended by President Tomaneng as being detailed and aligned to the Educational Master Plan goals. She wants to go back to this work and go back to the committee by the end of February.
Karen Shields indicated that the 2015 list was carried over to 2016 because they had not been filled.

There are positions on the list that are moving forward with either general funds or grant money that will need to be checked off. VPI Kumamoto will work directly with Karen Shields to form the Classified Prioritization   committee. 

Campus Wellstone
In the interest of time, this topic will be added to the next meeting’s agenda.
The meeting was adjourned.              

	Next Meeting:  Monday, February 27, 2017, 12:15 p.m., Room 451A/B


Minutes taken: Cynthia D. Reese, 981.2851, creese@peralta.edu
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